

Tricentennial Meeting Minutes 2021

1/27/2020

Meeting called to order at 6:00 pm

Committee members in attendance

Beth Taylor
Chery Sadowski
Vicki Schwery
Diana Ingraham
Jim MacBride

Secretary minutes reviewed from 12/16/2019. Revisions made. Motion made by Jim and second by Diana to approve the minutes as amended. Ayes have it.

Treasurer's report totals \$13,437.65. \$7.00 donation was added to the account from last month. Motion made by Diana to approve the treasurer's report and second by Beth. Ayes have it.

Audience of citizens:

Richard Geer came to give us pointers on the woodsman exhibition. Need an MC who knows what is going on and introduce the person and describe the events. Shows are about an hour. Can do more than one show. The cost will depend on who can get here. Jordans from Sterling, Kelly Carrigan and Darcy Rose as competitors. George Anderson as the MC. Want to get the crowd involved.

Events: Handicap underhand chop, standing block chop, springboard, axe throwing, crosscut saw versus a chainsaw. Don't want people to try due to liability. They will get the wood. Geer said he can get the wood. Plan for the exhibition to be on May 22 – two shows – one in the morning and one in the afternoon.

Gibby Engel attended as well and he has been competing for 61 years. His favorite event was underhand throwing.

Bitgood brothers. See if we can get the weights and some history. Maybe find someone to do a weightlifting demonstration.

Old Business:

Matt Hanson – Came in to talk about the Pasta Dinner on March 6th. He will cook and prepare the meal. The committee needs to assist in preparation.

Cheryl will buy the take out plastic bags at Costco and if need be can pick up the to go containers.

Diana will get the bread.

Cheryl will ask for cookie donations from Big Y

Beth will buy the baggies for bread and desserts.

Ask Kimon if he will order the sauce and we will pay and pick up. 2 40-pound pasta. 2 cases of sauce.

Look out for take-out containers. Vicki to look into these.

Matt to look into Meatballs from Taste-Rite

To buy:

Bagged lettuce

Tomatoes

Cucumbers

Posters to be put up on the town website and the newsletter, Beth will ask Tracey. Cheryl will email the poster to Rhona Burse at VES to put it in the newsletter. Will put it up on FaceBook.

Vicki to double check with the firehouse.

Cheryl contacted the re-enactors via email. She received a response back and they are interested and will run it by their group and members. Asking for dry firewood, bathrooms, fire pits and potable water. Ask the town for water possibilities. Ask how much fire wood and what they are looking for in water.

Beth talked with Melinda and we call dig holes but make sure we call before we dig. Beth will fill out the form for use of the field for that weekend.

Letter for businesses tabled until next meeting.

Banner pricing – Diana will continue

Vista print – 4x8 with grommets, and reinforced edges. \$120 apiece

Staples = 3x8 in mesh, in gloss finish. With grommets \$100 Grommets are \$6.00 for four

Look into a smaller banner to show at the farmers market. A larger one to put on the fence.

Vicki checked with Thelemic about the hats. Need to keep in mind that there is a charge for each stitch and stitch location. Asked for the town seal on the front and celebrating 300 years and 1721-2021 on the opening.

Ask Thelemic to price out the bandanas with the DEEP map and the seal on it.

New Business:

Perhaps we can get a picture collage. Bring an antique machine group in Steve Yeaw. Jim to contact Steve. Garon rifles.

Pendleton's did a lot of stuff in front. Someone made charcoal.

Next meeting February 24 at 6:00pm

Meeting adjourned at 7:55 pm.